

STATE OF WASHINGTON WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

May 11, 2012

L. Dean Williams General Manager SeaTac Fuel Facilities, Inc. 2350 S. 190th St. Seattle, WA 98188

Dear Mr. Williams:

RE: 2012 Standard Hazardous Liquid Safety Inspection – SeaTac Fuel Facilities LLC

Thank you for your letter dated May 2, 2012 addressing the findings of our inspection conducted at SeaTac Fuel Facilities LLC's hazardous liquid pipeline facilities located at the SeaTac Terminal from March 19 to March 21, 2012. We accept Swissport's proposals to bring these items into compliance by October 5, 2012 except as noted below:

• The remedial action for the low cathodic protection (CP) reading on cell 1 for the cathodic system protecting the bottom of Tank 115 must be initiated within 90 days of discovery as required by WAC 480-75-510. Since this CP deficiency was discovered at the time of our inspection, remediation will need to be completed no later than June 21, 2012. Please notify Dennis Ritter, UTC Pipeline Safety Engineer when the work has been completed.

Staff would like to thank Swissport's personnel for their cooperation and assistance during this inspection.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Dennis Ritter at (360) 664-1159. Please refer to the subject matter described above in any future correspondence pertaining to this inspection.

Sincerely,

David D. Lykken

Pipeline Safety Director

cc. Mark Norris, Vice President for Consortiums SeaTac Fuel Facilities